BNDfC Environment Theme  Group Meeting

Date & Venue:
26th February 2004.  Pitsmoor Methodist Church 6.00pm-8.00pm.


Present:

Moira Walker




Jane Haigh



Amanda Boughton-Brown



Ophelia Clarke



Harold Mututa



John Mellor



Betty Smalley



Stephen Cooke



Sean Gamage



Garry Smith



Saleema Imam



H. I. Gordon



Kelvin Pine



Ruth Heke



Mai Mustaphanin



Bakeel Rageh



John Lawson



Chris Bullock

Minutes:

Ophelia Clarke



Apologies:
Joice Richards, Aisha ‘Special K’ Wilson, Rob Bullock, Julia Pidd, Panni Loh, Corrine Muir, Katy Slater.
Matters arising from previous minutes

Jane Haigh asked for her report to be included in the next meeting.

It was agreed that the environment meeting that took place in January was just an informal discussion.

Minutes Agreed as accurate

Minutes agreed as accurate by Steve Cook and Jane Haigh.

Agenda: 26/02/04

1
Apologies





2 
Minutes of Last Meeting






3
Matters Arising

4
Project Update

5
Proposed Projects




6
Any Other Business

7
Date and Time of Next Meeting


Venue:
 Pitsmoor Methodist Church 

Time:
 6.00pm- 8.00pm

Date: 
Thursday 25th March 2004

Members present agreed to receive and discuss proposed projects as the first agenda item

	Raised by
	Agenda item
	Discussion
	Action by

	Sean Gamage


	Proposed Project


	Burngreave Transport Project

A strategy to improve transport in Burngreave by the use of 

2 bus services to provide links around Burngreave, and from Ellesmere to Waverley. Small buses will operate on roads that have no bus routes.

Ellesmere green will be the Start and terminus for both bus routes.

The project will develop over 3 years, with opportunities for the routes to be negotiated and changed at least 4 times each year, the travelling time plan of 1 hour to complete the route will not change.

Funds have been secured from Objective 1 and Sheffield City Council for the services.

Discussion/ Questions & Response:

Q) How long does it take to go around the route?

R) Half an hour to one hour

Q) Are the buses going both ways?

R) Yes

Q) When is the last bus?

R) The service is a twelve hour service starting 7.00am-7.00pm

Q) What are the new funding figures?

R) The figures are as submitted to BNDfC, the RIF was discussed at the Environment Theme Group and at the Overarching Theme Group, the figure then was £626,000 this includes Objective 1 and Sheffield City Council funds and BNDfC contributing £400,000.  The amount covers the costs of 4 buses, full time bus drivers and their relief drivers-a total of 8 drivers.

Q) Will there be a separate bus service to the schools?

R) There will be two full size buses for the Waverley route with one spare, which could be used for schools.

Q) Will it be a hail and ride service?

R) Where there is no existing bus service hail and ride service can be used.  Along some of the routes curbs will be raised to complement the service.

Q) Will Bio Diesel fuel be used?

R) Yes. 

Conclusion of the groups discussion/question and Answers:

Harold asked the group whether they approved the project in light of the absence of a RIF.

Steve Cook said it that it would address the problem of exclusion, and recalled that the project was presented by Aisha Special K Wilson last October with the cost, the bid was re submitted to Joice Richards and John Clark at the end of January 2004 

The project was endorsed in principle by those present subject to the revised RIF being posted out with the minutes 
	Harold Mututa. Transport Project Revised RIF to be sent out before next meeting




	Raised by
	Agenda item
	Discussion
	Action by

	Amanda  Boughton-Brown
	Proposed Project


	Proposed Sure Start New Building On Land Near Spital Street

The Sure Start Programme has secured funds up to one million to set up buildings, one building links to Owler Brook School.

The programme is looking at the lease for the land next to Sheffield Medical Centre on Spital Street.  The proposed project is to build a new unit to house the Burngreave Domestic Abuse Project, Midwives, psychologists, 30-place child care facilities, sensory room for special needs and family assessment rooms, staff and health care workers rooms.

Sure Start requires £500,000 funds from BNDfC for new build purposes. The land will be leased for 7 years then it will return to Sheffield City Council after the life of the Sure Start programme. 

The difference in cost between a modular build and a purpose build was £50,000 it was felt Sheffield City Council would look more favourably on a purpose built unit. 

Q) Is this a project that could come under the Spital Hill Redevelopment Transformation Master Plan or BNDfC Year 4 Delivery Plan?

R) If approved it would be as a contingency project.

Q) Will Sure Start requires funds for running costs?

R) No.

Q) Why has this project been brought to this theme group?

R) Sure Start was asked to bring the proposed project to the group by Joice Richards.

The project will impact on the environment because of its location and the traffic it will be located in a good position for bus route and general location of the schemes one at Owler Brook School and the other at the opposite end of the geographic area. 

The project was endorsed in principle but with some concerns, 

Namely, that Sure Start looks at alternative locations and venues. BNDfC considered the social and economic aspect of the long-term sustainability after the 7 years of Sure Start ends. The group requested that the RIF is circulated with the next environment minutes.


	Harold Mututa

To circulate RIF with minutes


	Raised by
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action by

	Jane Haigh

Moira Walker

John Lawson


	Project Update


	Green Environment Programme

Jane referred to the Burngreave Green Environment Programme - Project Update 26th February 2004 

The Green Audit can by accessed through a number of sources, on-line CD, BNDfC Information Shop.

Action Plan Stakeholder’s day will be held on 4th March to look at long-term options for play and youth provisions.  The Action Plan will then be completed by the end of March - early April.

Moira Walker requested that members of BNDfC environment group help get the Action Plan out widely to other groups within the environment theme.

In response suggestions put forward include presenting the Action Plan at management level and the use of the BNDfC Communication Vehicle   displays boards when it becomes available in April.

Waste Management

No one was available for comment on the project.

Re cycling Matters

Rose, a temporary Development Officer reported that she had prepared an in-depth report on organic waste matter. The team will be holding a Recycling Fun Day in Abbeyfield Park on 2nd May.

There is a lack of recycling facilities in Burngreave all possible recycling sites are owned by Sheffield City Council. There are no glass recycling facilities

Members presented suggested contacting Jane Haigh for help with re cycling situation. Under the environment themes Recycling Matters team could also link in and work with Advancing Together programme and contact Sue Pearson from Sheffield First For Environment partnership. 

Onyx will only use glass and textile not plastic.  Monty from the recycling project is piloting a Bio Diesel scheme using oil from the local restaurant he is currently looking into the feasibility of its use.

Green Fingers Project

John explained that he had been in post since January, and is currently based on the 4th floor in Bessemer House. 

John has responsibility for several allotments that referred clients can use. Grimesthorpe, a south facing allotment is going to have its hard standing areas re-graded along with a newly installed shed and green house. Diggers will commence work on Monday 1st March and the hard course is expected to be completed by the end of the week.  Visitors will be able to go on site by the end of March.

To date the project is slightly behind the referrals from G.P’s and C.P.N’s

but have negotiated use of other allotments including Winn Gardens and Herries Road which people can self refer.


	


	Raised by
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action by

	
	
	Brochures about the project to be circulate to the group.                                          Recruitment advert for Support Staff placed in today’s Star newspaper.

The first Steering Group meeting will be held next week.

The Green Fingers Project launch will take place in May or June.

Q) How do people get to the allotments?

R) Alison Frost has done a thorough job; thanks to her Green City action has provided its minibus.

Q) Can the project be extended to people with learning disabilities?

R) The project caters for carers as well as being flexible to cater for people with learning disabilities.
Grimesthorpe Allotment Group offered to join up their plant-selling day on 8th May with Green Fingers Project launch.


	

	Mr. Gordon

Various Members

All members


	Any other Business


	Environment Theme Group Mail out request Form

Mr Gordon stated that he felt uncertain whether to complete the form because he felt although he supported BNDfC and attended meetings there was little support for residents in Shirecliffe. 

Q) Mr Gordon asked the group for support for residents living in Shirecliffe in relation to Shirecliffe tip. 
He also requested assistance with a small grant application for allotments in Shirecliffe – referred to Garry Smith Green City Action based in Abbeyfield House 

R) The group referred Mr Gordon to theFurnival Tenants & Residents Association that cover Roe woods and to BCAF who have a wider area to cover up to Busk Meadows, this includes Objective 1 funding. Mr Gordon was advised to write to the Chair of Burngreave Community Action Trust (BCAT) with regards to making contact with BCAT’s environment and Health groups. 

Abbeyfield Bowling Group

As part of the environment group agenda there will be feedback from the Abbeyfield Bowling Group in the spirit of co-operation interagency work. 
Burngreave Chapel

The Burngreave Chapel Group plan to raise its profile with other agencies at the BNDfC environment meeting.

Community Participation in Sheffield Regeneration

Flyer from Chris Birks Community Participation in Sheffield Regeneration

To be distributed with the minutes.

Joice Richards – a special acknowledgment

The environment group members send their kind regards to Joice. 

Date and Time of the next BNDfC environment meeting
Thursday 22nd March @ Pitsmoor Methodist Church

6.00pm-8.00pm


	


Page 2 of 5

